Cowley, Jane

From:

Lymer, Debbie

Sent: To:

19 May 2011 15:20

Cc:

Brown, Victoria J

Subject:

Cowley, Jane; Higginson, Wendy; Sweeney, Kevin RE: Premises licence application for Tidworth Development Centre for Young People

Dear Vicky

Thank you for your e-mail.

I can confirm that we would be happy to include the conditions you have listed below. As a further condition we also propose to limit the number of events to a maximum of 15 per year.

I understand there has been an objection to our application and hope that by including these conditions we can ease

Please don't hesitate to contact me if you have any further queries.

Best wishes.

Debbie Lymer Senior Support Officer

Wiltshire Council Integrated Youth Service Operational HQ **Estcourt Crescent** Devizes **SN10 1LR**

Tel: 01380 735780 Mobile: 07887 745027

Email: debbie.lymer@wiltshire.gov.uk

My normal working hours are: Wed 9.00am - 5.00pm Thur 12.00pm - 5.00pm Fri 9.00am - 5.00pm

From: Brown, Victoria J **Sent:** 19 May 2011 10:00 To: Lymer, Debbie

Subject: Premises licence application for Tidworth Development Centre for Young People

Dear Debbie,

I am writing to you about the above application because due to the position of the premises I have some concerns about the potential for noise nuisance being created during events.

I strongly recommend that you consider including the following in your operating schedule:

During events all windows and doors will be kept closed except for access and egress.

The organisers will prevent music from being played at a level that will cause a nuisance to neighbouring residents.